
City Council Meeting 

June 7, 2012 

Aldermen Present: Mary Bohannan, Jeff Hayes, Larry Walthall, David Rice, James Schmitz and 

Chris Schaffer. 

The meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance and a moment of silence. 

Mary Bohannan made motion to accept the minutes. Chris Schaffer seconded. Motion carried 6-

0. 

Water Rate Increase: Last month the council discussed a water rate increase in order to stay in 

compliance with our Bond requirements. The mayor submitted three proposals to meet bond 

requirements. The council discussed each proposal. After lengthy discussion, David Rice made a 

motion to accept proposal # 2 to stay in compliance with the water bond. Chris Schaffer 

seconded the motion. Motion carried 5-1. (Mary Bohannan opposed). City Attorney John 

Verkamp will have this in ordinance form for the next council meeting. 

Mayor Hiatt distributed a letter from City Attorney John Verkamp, to follow up about an 

anonymous complaint. 

Project Coordinator Report: Tonya Sneed is on vacation but left her monthly report for the 

council. (copy) 

Police Report: Chief Billy Atchley was present. He has talked to a couple of police officers that 

are certified. The advertisement is published in the City and Town Magazine. 

Superintendent Report- George presented his monthly report. He discussed the matter of 

purchasing a tank and mixer for PH balance. Larry Walthall made motion to purchase the tank 

and mixer for $4,057.00. David Rice seconded the motion. Motion carried 6-0. 

All invoices for the previous month of City General and Water/Sewer O & M accounts were 

presented to the council for review and discussion. After review, all paid invoices were approved 

by David Rice and seconded by Chris Schaffer. Motion carried 6-0. 

Upon review of the water adjustments for the month, David Rice made motion to accept the 

adjustments. James Schmitz seconded the motion. Motion carried 6-0. 

Chris Schaffer made motion to adjourn. David Rice seconded the motion. Motion carried 6-0. 

 


